
November 23, 2021 

Commissioners: 

I am confounded by the “cleaned up” map submitted by Haystaq. After listening again to 

the Commission’s motion at the end of last week’s meeting, I did not hear you give 

instructions to Haystaq to move substantial population numbers from Torrey Hills out of 

District 1 and into District 6. 

Torrey Hills should be whole and in District 1. There has been an enormous outpouring of 

support for keeping Torrey Hills with our sister community Carmel Valley. Torrey Hills is a 

small community, a fraction of the size of Clairemont, yet the number of submissions from 

Torrey Hills residents requesting they stay in District 1 matches or exceeds those from 

Clairemont. 

The Clairemont United map takes the neighborhood Torrey Hills - plus areas with no 

population such as Los Penasquitos Canyon and the SR56 wildlife corridor - out of District 1 

and transfers them to District 6. There is no justification for this and I ask that you reverse it. 

Please listen to the many voices of Torrey Hills and put our community and surrounding 

areas back to the boundary from the 2011 redistricting commission. 

Sincerely, 

Kathryn Burton 

 


